CORRESPONDENCE – NOVEMBER MEETING

Letter received on 16th November, 2017, from Chief Superintendent D. Sheahan, An Garda Síochána, Henry Street, Limerick, in reply to resolution adopted by the Municipal District at its Meeting held on 19th October, 2017, requesting, as a matter of urgency, that extra Gardaí be assigned to the Bruff District and also matter raised at the Meeting in relation to when the Superintendent position for the Bruff District would be filled on a permanent basis.

An Garda Síochána

Offig An Árd Cheannfort An Garda Síochána Sraid Anrai Luimneach

Teileafón/Tel: (061) 212411 Facs/Fax: (061) 212481

Bí linn/Join us







Chief Superintendent, An Garda Siochana, Henry Street, Limerick.

Láithreán Gréasain/Web Site: www.garda.ie Ríomh-phoist:/Email: henry-street-dv@garda.ie

Date - 15th November 2017

LI104-468832/17

Ms Tina Knox
Meetings Administrator
Corporate Services
Limerick City & County Council
Corporate Headquarters
Merchants Quay
Limerick



Re: Resolution adopted at Municipal District of Cappamore-Kilmallock

Dear Ms Knox,

I am in receipt of your correspondence of the 25th of October 2017 in the above, the content of which is noted.

I am not in a position to confirm when the Superintendents position for the Bruff District will be filled on a permanent basis. Such appointments are made by the Garda Commissioner and are outside my remit. I have raised my concern and I hope this appointment could be filled in the near future rather than the long term. In the meantime, I have appointed Inspector Dermot O'Connor as the Acting District Officer for the Bruff Garda District and he will be only too willing to deal with any policing matters you may have pending the appointment of a full-time District Officer.

The allocation of additional Garda Resources to the Bruff District is a matter that is kept firmly under review and I expect to see some shift in that regard in the near future with the allocation of additional resources following on from the allocation of new Probationer Gardai in the Limerick Division in the near future.

Yours faithfully

D. Sheahan

Chief Superintendent

heana